
St Colmcille’s National School,
The Quay, Westport, 
Co. Mayo, F28 W267
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13th September 2024
Dear Parent/Guardian,
A warm welcome back to our pupils, staff, parents and guardians for our new academic year 2024-2025. 
May we extend a special welcome to our new pupils in Ms Cosgrave’s Junior Infants and indeed all other pupils who are joining us for the first time this year. We hope you will have a very happy and long association with our school. 
A warm welcome to Ms Elisagh O’Malley and Ms Aoife Duffy who are covering fixed term positions in the school. 
Pupils can arrive at the school from 8:35am to be in line for the school bell at 8:45am. Parents are asked to ‘Drop and Go” at the front of the school to avoid traffic congestion.
Dismissal - Both Junior and Senior Infant classes will be escorted to the front of the school by their class teacher. Junior and Senior Infant parents/guardians are asked to wait at the roundabout as the pupils line up at the AstroTurf surface area.
Healthy Lunch Policy
Our Healthy Eating Policy continues to apply. Sandwiches with a healthy filling, fruit, vegetables, yogurt and water are ideal. We are in the process of tendering and securing a supplier for the School Hot Meals Programme. We will hopefully have it in place in the coming weeks.

Parking
We ask you all to please be mindful of NO PARKING at the entrance to the staff parking area and please DO NOT PARK immediately outside the school gates as this hinders the flow of traffic. As always, we ask for your co-operation and support in ensuring that all our families arrive and leave our school grounds safely each day. 
We have had a number of complaints from residents of the estate adjacent to the school regarding parking and obstruction during pick up. 

School Calendar
Please find attached school calendar for 2024/2025 school year.

Cross Country 
Cross County training will continue over the next few weeks on the school pitch and Greenway. West Mayo Cross Country will take place on Wednesday 18th at 11.00am in Murrisk at the Famine Memorial Park.

Homework 
Please ensure you download the Aladdin Connect app to access your child’s homework. You can help your child by listening to their reading and checking their spelling and tables. Discuss their written work and encourage them to present their work as neatly as possible. 

Wet Gear/Change of Clothes - Please ensure your child has wet gear to school every day and a change of clothes - two or three pairs of socks, tracksuit bottoms/shorts, and spare top which can be left in a labelled bag in their box at school. 



[bookmark: _GoBack]Tin Whistle/Music Generation Programme
We are delighted to welcome Ms Christina Heneghan who will teach tin whistle starting Tuesday 24th September from 3rd to 6th class for term 1. We are also excited to start the Music Generation programme. This will involve Ceol na nÓg for Junior Infants to 2nd class and Ceili Ukulele for 5th class taking place each Wednesday beginning the 25th September.  We have also been accepted into the National Children’s Choir for 5th and 6th class this year, culminating in a performance in the Royal Theatre Castlebar before Easter next year.
Parents Association
We would like to take this opportunity to thank our Parents Association for their support and time in fundraising for the school last year. They raised over €15,000 which will fund tin whistle lessons, music generation programme, Vex Robotics and the purchase of essential mathematical resources for all classes in line with the new primary mathematics curriculum. We would like to thank all the students and parents/guardians of The Quay school for your continued support throughout the year. 
Photocopying/ Arts and Crafts
Please find details of Photocopying/Arts and Crafts costs for the 2024/2025 school year. This can be paid on Aladdin. 
1 Child = €20                                  2 Children = €30
3 Children = €40                             4 Children = €50
Football Training
Football training on Tuesday and Thursday for boys and girls in 4th, 5th & 6th class. 
Attendance
Schools must maintain records of school attendance and inform the educational welfare officer if a child has missed more than 20 days in any school year or is not attending school regularly. To ensure that the school has accurate information about absences please inform the class teacher through Aladdin the reasons for each absence.

 Some points to note:
· If your child is feeling unwell, please do not send them to school.
· No children will be allowed on the school grounds before 8.30 am
· We ask that children bring in a jacket/rain jacket EVERY DAY, as regardless of weather we will endeavour to ensure the children go outdoors for breaks, to air their classrooms. 
· Please continue to remind your child to wash their hands properly, especially after using the toilet or blowing their nose, to use and dispose of a tissue correctly and to cough/sneeze into their elbow if they don't have a tissue. 

Le gach dea ghuí,
Kevin
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